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BY EMAIL 

June 15, 2020 

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary  

Nathaniel J. Davis, Sr., Deputy Secretary 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 

888 First Street, NE 

Washington, DC 20426 

Re:  PSEG Fossil LLC; Yards Creek Energy, LLC, Docket No. EC20-49-000; Panda Hummel 

Station LLC; Hummel Generation, LLC, Docket No. EC20-55-000; Jersey Central Power & 

Light Company, Yards Creek Energy, LLC, Docket No. EC20-65-000 (not consolidated) 

Dear Secretary Bose: 

On June 1, 2020, Monitoring Analytics, LLC, acting in its capacity as the Independent Market 

Monitor for PJM (“Market Monitor”), filed comments including an attached report in the 

above referenced dockets. The comments and report recommended that the proposed 

transactions not be approved without certain mitigation measures recommended by the 

Market Monitor. 

The Market Monitor analyzed all three proposed transactions together. Accordingly, the 

mitigation measures included in the Market Monitor report are recommended in each 

proceeding, including Docket No. EC20-55. 

Sincerely, 

 
Jeffrey W. Mayes, General Counsel 
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